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Privacy Appeals and Data Protection Authorities 

 

In certain jurisdictions, you may have the right to appeal a decision Brunswick has made concerning your privacy 

request. To submit a privacy rights decision appeal, please email us at privacy@brunswick.com with the subject line 

“ATTN: Privacy Appeals,” and describe the nature of your request, and the reason for requesting an appellate review.  

 

Depending on applicable law, you may have the right to submit a complaint to a data protection authority responsible 

for overseeing our compliance with data protection laws in your jurisdiction. Please see a list of potentially applicable 

regulatory authorities: 

 

Australia 

• For Australia, the Office of the Information Commissioner may be contacted either via www.oaic.gov.au, by 

phone at 1300 363 992, or by GPO Box 5218 Sydney NSW 2001. Please note: Access and correction 

requirements in the Australia Privacy Act 1988 (Cth) operate alongside and do not replace other informal or 

legal procedures by which an Australian resident can be provided access to or correction of his or her personal 

information, such as Australia’s Freedom of Information Act 1982.  

 

EEA/UK/Switzerland 

• For data protection authorities in the EU, please see here: https://edpb.europa.eu/about-edpb/about-

edpb/members_en.  

• Brunswick’s lead Supervisory Data Protection Authority is the Belgian Data Protection Authority: 

https://www.dataprotectionauthority.be   

• For the data protection authority in Switzerland, please contact the Federal Data Protection and Information 

Commissioner (https://www.edoeb.admin.ch/edoeb/en/home.html).  

• For the data protection authority in the UK, please contact the Information Commissioner’s Office 

(www.ico.org.uk).  

 

The United States 

• If you are a resident of Colorado, you may file privacy complaints with the Colorado Attorney General at: 

https://coag.gov/file-complaint/. 

• If you are a resident of Connecticut, you may file privacy complaints with the Connecticut Attorney General 

at: https://portal.ct.gov/DCP/Complaint-Center/Consumers—Complaint-Center). 

• If you are a resident of Virginia, you may file privacy complaints with the Virginia Attorney General at 

https://www.oag.state.va.us/contact-us/contact-info. 

 

We would, however, appreciate the opportunity to address your concerns, so please feel free to contact us regarding 

any complaint you may have. We will not discriminate against individuals for exercising their data privacy rights or 

filing a privacy complaint.  
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